STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

BEVERLY EAVES PERDUE EUGENE A. CONTL, JR.
GOVERNOR SECRETARY

November 1, 2010

US Army Corps of Engineers
3331 Heritage Trade Drive, Suite 105
Wake Forest, NC 27587

Attn: Mr. Eric Alsmeyer
NCDOT Coordinator, Division 5

Subject: Permit Extension Request for Section 404 permit for the proposed
improvements to SR 1959 (South Miami Boulevard) from South of SR 2112
(Methodist Street) to North of SR 1960 (Bethesda Avenue) in Durham County,

Federal Aid Project No. STP-1959 (2); WBS 40221.1.1; Division 5; TIP No. U-
4011.

References:  Section 404 Nationwide (NW) Permit 23 and NW 33, issued April 2, 2009,
USACE Action ID 200520914
Section 401 Individual Water Quality Certification, issued February 6, 2009,
Certification No. 3689 and Certification No. 5688

Dear Sir:

The North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) proposes to make improvements to
SR 1959 (South Miami Boulevard) from South of SR 2112 (Methodist Street) to North of SR
1960 (Bethesda Avenue) in Durham County.

The initial Let date for this project was August 18, 2009, however the project was delayed due to
utility and right of way issues. The current Let date is January 18, 2011. This project has a
current Section 404 NW 23 Permit and NW 33 Permit that expires on April 2, 2011. The project
also has a current Section 401 General Water Quality Certifications that according to the permit
will expire at the time of the Section 404 Permits. At this time, the NCDOT would like to
request an extension of the Section 404 Permits. NCDOT anticipates that it will take 30 months
to complete the project. With the extension of the Section 404 Permits, we expect the Section
401 Permits will be extended as well without any written approval from the Division of Water
Quality (DWQ). By extending the permits we would like confirmation from the USACE that the
verification of the wetland and streams in the permitted areas remains valid.

MAILING ADDRESS: LOCATION:
NC DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION TELEPHONE: 919-431-2000 4701 ATLANTIC AVE.
PROJECT DEVELOPMENT AND ENVIRONMENTAL ANALYSIS FAX: 919-431-2002 SuUITE 116

1598 MaiL SERVICE CENTER . RALEIGH NC 27604
RALEIGH NC 27699-1598 WEBSITE: WWW.NCDOT.ORG



Thank you for your assistance with this project. If you have any questions or need additional
information, please contact Sara Easterly at seeasterly(@ncdot.gov or (919) 431-1605. A copy of
this permit modification application will be posted on the DOT website at:
http://www.ncdot.org/doh/preconstruct/pe/new/permit.html.

Slncer Y,

Grego J. Thorpe, Ph.D.
Environmental Management Director, PDEA

cc:
Mr. Brian Wrenn, NCDWQ
Mr. J. Wally Bowman, PE., Division Engineer
Mr. Chris Murray, DEO
Dr. David Chang, P.E., Hydraulics
Mr. Mark Staley, Roadside Environmental
Mr. Greg Perfetti, P.E., Structure Design
Mr. Dewayne Sykes, P.E., Utilities Unit
Mr. Jay Bennett, P.E., Roadway Design
Mr. Majed Alghandour, P. E., Programming and TIP
Mr. Art McMillan, P.E., Highway Design
Mr. Scott McLendon, USACE, Wilmington
Mr. Gary Jordan, USFWS
Mr. Travis Wilson, NCWRC
Ms. Karen Reynolds, P.E., PDEA Project Planning Engineer



